
 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

BEDFORD BOROUGH COUNCIL PROPOSES TO INTRODUCE A 20MPH ZONE 
ON ROADS IN GREAT DENHAM 

 
Reason for Proposal: 
 
Great Denham Parish Council have requested that the speed limit be reduced to 20mph 
throughout Great Denham, following complaints from residents about speeding through the 
village.  
The proposed 20mph Zone is intended to provide a safer road network for all highway users, 
including motor cyclists, pedal cyclists and pedestrians.  
 
Effect of the Order: 
 

1. To introduce a 20mph Zone covering the entire length of each of the 
following roads in Great Denham:- 

 
Greenkeepers Road Lindsey Close 
Masters Close Cantley Road 
Wayland Road Wortham Close 
Ryder Close Danegeld Avenue 
Gleneagles Close Hilda Close 
Queen Eleanor Drive Edgar Green 
Pennard Close Garyn Lane 
Westhill Close Hovingham Drive 
Downham Close Soudley Lane 
Lindrick Close Denby Rise 
Elmswell Place Ethelred Lane 
Wessex Close Mercia Road 
Saunton Close Archer Street 
Carnoustie Drive King Alfred Way 
St Mellion Drive Broad Mead Avenue 
Prestwick Road Banbury Heath 
Woden Gardens Hazelwick Drive 
Stedeham Road Midsummer Grove 
Muirfield Northwick Close 
Lytham Place Lavender Lane 
Mentmore Close Alnwick Way 
Great Portway Croxden Gardens 
Little Portway Wilfrid Lane 
Woodville Drive Edith Avenue 
Whitings Jermin Mews 
Stone Close Chislehurst Place 
Almond Mews Bede Walk 
Winchell Mews Rowan Close 
Alwin Court Ellesmere Gardens 
Terrington Place Ripley Link 
Saxon Way Anglia Way 

 



 
2. To also include the following length of road in the 20mph Zone:- 

 
A  Kingswood Way, Great Denham 
(i) Extending from the Greenkeepers Road roundabout in a south-easterly 

direction to its junction with Great Portway. 
 
Relevant proposal documents may be examined during normal office hours at 
Borough Hall, Cauldwell Street, Bedford, MK42 9AP. They will also be available for 
viewing on the council’s website at www.bedford.gov.uk/proposedtro. The documents 
will be placed on deposit until 6 weeks after the Order is made or until it is decided 
not to continue with the proposal. For further information, please contact Andrew 
Prigmore at Bedford Borough Council on 01234 228341. 
 
Comments supporting or objecting to the proposal should be put in an email, 
stating the grounds on which they are made, and sent no late than 3rd July 2025 to 
highway.consultations@bedford.gov.uk. 
 
Order Title if made will be: 
 

1. Bedford Borough Council (20mph Zone) (Various Roads in the Parish of Great 
Denham) Order 20**. 

 

 

Dated: 5th June 2025 

Borough Hall, Cauldwell Street Craig Austin 
Bedford, MK42 9AP Director of Environment 


